
 

 

RECORDS OF PROCEDINGS 
WINDHAM TOWNHIP 

August 7 2025 
 

 
Windham Township Board of Trustees met for their regular meeting on August 7, 2025 at 6:00 
PM, Trustees Dan Burns, Brian Miller and Rich Gano and Fiscal Officer, Casey M Timmons were 
present.   
 
Daniel Sherriff, reporter The Weekly Villager 
Todd & Becky Phillips 
Trish Kendrick 
Denise Cain 
Ryan & Kim McLean 
Todd Peetz, Portage County Regional Planning 
 
2025-43 

Dan Burns moved to approve July meeting minutes, Rich Gano seconded, all voting yes, motion 
carried.   REMOVING Trish Kendrick as a guest. 

2025-44 

Rich Gano moved to approve the July expenditures, Brian Miller seconded, all voting yes, motion 
carried. 

Guest: 

Todd Peetz-Portage County Regional Planning.  To discuss Comprehensive Plan. See attached.  A 
lot of questions were asked and answered.   

Roads: 

1. Fixed culvert on Wadsworth. 
2. Started installing signs that we received is from grant. 
3. Brush hog portion was completed on the road side mower. 
4. Purchased a new trailer.  Trustees are looking sell our old trailer. 

Cemetery: 

1. Busy keeping on up with mowing. 
2. Busy with burials. 

Zoning:   

1. Zoning Resolutions are filed with the auditor and the books have been distributed to anyone 
who wanted one them. 

2. Zoning inspector said letters will go out! 
3. 1 zoning permit. 



 

 

Fire District: 

1. 387 calls to date for 2025.   
2. Dry hydrant was installed on Bryant Road 

New Business:  

Historical Society will be donating a clock to be installed by the gazebo. 

2025-45 

Rich Gano moved to accept the Solid Waste Management Resolution, Dan Burns second, all 
voting yes, motion carried. 

Old Business: 

Street lights, Rich has worked with Ohio Edison to see how many lights are we playing for.  They 
will not give us the count stating it is security issue.  We even tried through have prosecutor and 
they will not give us an answer. 

Dan Burns and Casey Timmons met with Middlefield Bank to check on interest rates and 
investment opportunities.  We are receiving 3.75%. in our sweep account and money market 
account. 

Next meeting is scheduled for September 4, 2025, at 6 PM 

There being no further business meeting was adjourned. 

 

_____________________________   ________________________________ 
Dan Burns, Chairman     Casey M Timmons, Fiscal Officer 


